DTI:Planning Review

From: Tarnia Heinze <

Sent: Thursday, 25 August 2022 2:45 PM **To:** DTI:Office of Minister Champion

Cc: Nev Linke; Damion; Graham Burns;

Review

Subject: Preservation Act Query

Dear Minister,

In regard to your reply to me 08/08/2022 you trusted your reply was of assistance to me, this is the very reply I have received for the past 18 years ever since the Nurioopta Nursing Home & Housing was developed next to our property the Nursing Home & Housing is to the East of our property and residential housing is to the West of our property, Neil Avenue Nuriootpa this is zoned Primary Production which is a gross anomaly.

You say it's hard to fix because of legislation, the ante corruption committee was ousted in 24 hours therefore my problem should be a lot easier to correct seeing your party namely John Rau admitted that he had overlooked our situation at The Barossa Cabinet meeting on the 18th of October 2015 which was held at the Nuriootpa High School.

Since then, the same reply......

I am asking for a meeting with you Nick and the Chair of the expert panel Mr John Stimson, Craig Doyle & Bim Lange I think I am owed this.

I started shearing sheep at the age of 14, I have worked for 60 years and continue to do so, paying higher than average tax because the last 25 years I have employed up to 100 people doing Vineyard Development, Planting, Pruning, Grape Picking & Fencing Division, never asking for a hand out from Workcover or Unemployment Benefits.

Both the Light Regional Council's Craig Doyle and The Barossa Council's Bim Lange are also asking The Commission to change the residential street Neil Avenue from Primary Production to what it truly is and that's residential. This is what John Rau overlooked and where is he now???

All I am asking for is a ½ an hour of both your & John Stimson's time to come to my property to have a look at my situation.

I have allowed the Light Council an easement along the back of my property [West] to accommodate the Neil Avenue sewage problem, the EPA ordered the Council to do this with no resistance from me. Now the Council wants another section of my property to install a round-a-bout on our dangerous intersection, once again with no resistance from me.

I do believe Nick that I am owed my request for my contributions to the Government & Councils, I'll stand to be corrected if any of these other requests are the same as mine.

Looking forward to your reply.

Kind regards,

Tarnia Heinze - Linke Vineyard Services on behalf of Neville Linke

Office Admin.

LVS Group of Companies